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Principal’s Message

Third term is always a very hecƟ c Ɵ me and the fi rst fi ve weeks 
of this term have proven this point.  The HSC Trials have been 
completed with minimal issues emerging thanks to the care 
and organisaƟ onal skills shown by Ms Janine Heron, our Exam 
Supervisor and Ms Dal Zo  o, who oversees the examinaƟ on 
schedule and procedures.  There will always be students who 
are ill through the examinaƟ on period but the procedures 
developed to cater for these happenings have meant that 
all students have had a very producƟ ve pracƟ ce for the HSC 
examinaƟ ons to be held early next term.

For those HSC students who have major works or performances 
to complete this term it has been parƟ cularly hecƟ c.  I would 
like to parƟ cularly thank those teachers who have been working 
overƟ me at lunchƟ mes, aŌ ernoons and over weekends to 
ensure that their students have the best opportunity to present 
their work.  Mr Mackay (Industrial Technology), Ms Parker-
Kennedy (TexƟ les and Design), Ms Monk (Drama), Ms Weston 
(Society and Culture), Ms Kennedy (Design and Technology), 
Ms Grujevski (Extension 2 English) and all of the Visual Arts 
team (Ms Pfi ster, Mr Burton, Ms Dorse   and Ms Hendrie) have 
been unsƟ nƟ ng in their eff orts to support students who have 
produced some amazing work.  I urge parents of HSC students 
to encourage their children to use the Ɵ me between the Trials 
and the HSC producƟ vely.

At the other end of the school a number of teachers are working 
very hard to ensure that everything is done to ensure a smooth 
transiƟ on from Year 6 to Year 7 in 2016.  A very large number of 
interested parents and students aƩ ended our InformaƟ on Night 
on our GiŌ ed and Talented Year 7 class in 2016 and a number 
of meeƟ ngs have already been held with our primary feeder 

schools to ensure that everything is right for 2016.

I have sent invitaƟ ons to all Year 7 and Year 8 parents to invite 
them to a Parent InformaƟ on evening on Tuesday, 1 September 
on Cybersafety.  This presentaƟ on will be conducted by the 
ACMA (Australian CommunicaƟ ons and  Media Authority).  
Unfortunately we are aware of a number of serious incidents 
involving the internet which have placed the safety of young 
people at risk.  While parents of Year 7 and 8 have been 
parƟ cularly invited, any community member is very welcome 
to aƩ end.  Further informaƟ on can be found on our website.

I should also report that Dr Parkes has had a very successful 
visit to Finland where she was represenƟ ng the NSW Secondary 
Principals’ Council by presenƟ ng a paper to an InternaƟ onal 
Principal’s Conference.  This was obviously a very presƟ gious 
event and a great opportunity to represent not only Warners 
Bay HS but public educaƟ on in NSW and Australia.  Dr Parkes 
will return on 24 August.

Neil Best
Relieving Principal
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The next meeƟ ng of the Warners Bay High School P & C 
AssociaƟ on will be held in room H1 on Tuesday, 25 August at 
7.00pm for a 7.30pm start.  At 7.00pm we will again start with 
some social Ɵ me where everyone can talk over a drink and 
something to eat.

We would like to extend an invitaƟ on to you to aƩ end our 
meeƟ ngs and use this great opportunity to become involved in 
your child’s educaƟ on.  What beƩ er support could you give your 
child at this important Ɵ me in their lives.  These meeƟ ngs give 
you the opportunity to share your ideas on issues relaƟ ng to 
your child’s educaƟ on and talk to other interested parents.

The Principal and other members of the school execuƟ ve team 
aƩ end each meeƟ ng.  The relaxed atmosphere of a P&C meeƟ ng 
provides the ideal forum to meet and get to know some of the 
school staff  on a more social level.  Your support will help to 
ensure that Warners Bay High School conƟ nues to be a great 
school and the fi rst choice for both parents and students.

Lynne Sherwood from the Languages Faculty will be doing a 
presentaƟ on to let us know about the opportuniƟ es they are 
providing for students at the school.  

The school canteen is operaƟ ng smoothly again this year.  
DonaƟ ons from the canteen have enabled the P&C to fulfi ll its 
commitment to the school for the year already and provide a 
$15,000 bonus donaƟ on.  This brings our total school donaƟ ons 
so far this year to $45,000.  This will enable the P&C to fund 
addiƟ onal items on this year’s budget.  I would like to thank 
Wendy, Marj and the dedicated volunteers for their eff orts.  
Volunteering on the canteen is one way to support your child 
and keep up-to-date with what’s happening at the school.  If 
you have a free day once a month, why not volunteer on the 
canteen.  Wendy is always happy to welcome any newcomers.

We look forward to your conƟ nued support and hope to see 
you at our next meeƟ ng.

Bronwyn Giles
President

This is a paid adverƟ sement

  Internet safety presentaƟ on 
helps children stay safe online

Young people today are immersed in digital technologies. 
They use the internet and mobile phones to socialise, 
study, exchange ideas and play. While online acƟ vity has 
many benefi ts, there are also risks. 

To help your children stay safe online, Warners Bay High 
School is hosƟ ng a   Cybersmart Outreach—Internet 
Safety Awareness presentaƟ on. Designed for parents, 
teachers and students, this presentaƟ on is provided by 
the Australian CommunicaƟ ons and Media Authority 
(the ACMA) as part of a naƟ onal program of Cybersmart 
iniƟ aƟ ves. 

The Cybersmart Outreach—Internet Safety Awareness 
presentaƟ on is thorough and non-technical. It covers a 
range of issues including: 

• the ways children use the internet and emerging 
technologies

• potenƟ al risks for children online, such as 
cyberbullying, idenƟ ty theŌ , inappropriate contact 
and exposure to inappropriate content

• Ɵ ps to help children stay safe online. 

The presentaƟ on is conducted by an ACMA Cybersmart 
trainer and is free of charge. 

Year 7 and Year 8 students will parƟ cipate in a Cybersmart 
workshop during periods 7 and 8 on Tuesday, 1 September.

A workshop specifi cally for parents; The Cybersmart 
Outreach—Internet Safety Awareness presenta  on will 
be held on Tuesday, 1 September 2015 in the School’s 
Mul  -Purpose Centre at 7.00pm.

All parents of students in Years 7 and 8 are specifi cally 
invited to aƩ end but parents of other students are most 
welcome.

Neil Best
Relieving Principal

P & C Meeting

The next Warners Bay High School 

P & C Meeting will be held on

 Tuesday, 

25 August, 2015 

Drinks and nibbles at 7.00 pm 

Meeting commences 7.30 pm

in H1

- the first building on the right 

as you come into the Gate 1 Car Park 

(closest to the round-a-bout 

on Hillsborough Road)

WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL P&C ASSOCIATION
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CAPA NEWS
 A big thank you to everyone who came to our fi rst MAD Night 
for 2015. It was a fantasƟ c night and a wonderful opportunity 
for parents and friends to view the diverse and creaƟ ve artworks 
on exhibiƟ on and to be entertained by our talented musicians 
and Drama students. I would like to personally thank all the 
CAPA staff  for all their hard work and dedicaƟ on.

Our next event is the HSC MAD Night on Wednesday, 26 
August. Parent and friends are invited to come along and 
experience a wonderful night that showcases our talented and 
creaƟ ve HSC students. Artworks will be exhibited from 6.oopm 
and a selecƟ on of Music and Drama performances will begin 
at 7.00pm. A gold coin donaƟ on can be made at the door. We 
hope to see many members of our school community at this 
wonderful evening. 

At the moment our CAPA HSC students are busily preparing 
to perform or complete their Bodies of Work for the pracƟ cal 
component of their HSC courses.  We wish them the best of 
luck. A very big thank you to Mrs Natalie Fairhall, Year 12 Music, 
and Mr Steve Burton, Ms Sam Dorse   and Ms Trish Hendrie, 
Year 12 Visual Arts, for all the dedicaƟ on and care that they 
have given to their students.

CongratulaƟ ons to our ArƟ st of the Month for June, Olivia 
Marsh from Year 9 and ArƟ st of the Month for July, Entasha Sim 
from Year 10. These two inspiring young arƟ sts are excepƟ onal 
drawers and have developed their own unique styles and clever 
handling of subject maƩ er. Their work is highly sophisƟ cated. 
Well done Olivia and Entasha.

Ms Lesley Armstrong has been busy preparing an excursion 
for our Years 9 and 10 Ceramics students to visit the Morpeth 
Weird and Wonderful Teapot Exhibi  on on Friday, 21 August. 
This exhibiƟ on is held at Morpeth Gallery from Thursday, 20 
August to Sunday, 30 August. Not only does this exhibiƟ on 
feature teapots from around the world, it will also include 
the teapots created by our Year 10 Ceramics students. These 
students have created fantasƟ c contemporary teapots that 
refl ect the dynamic and creaƟ ve learning opportuniƟ es off ered 
in Ceramics. I would like to thank Ms Armstrong for organising 
this wonderful opportunity for students to exhibit their work in 
a professional exhibiƟ on. 

We have received very exciƟ ng Music news. Our Stage Band has 
just been off ered a slot to perform at the Newcastle Jazz FesƟ val 

on Sunday, 30 August. This is a very exclusive opportunity with 
only one other school performing at the fesƟ val. 

The Stage Band will be very busy leading up to the end of the 
year. They have a lot of performances planned including:

• Sunday, 30 August performing in NEWCASTLE JAZZ FESTIVAL at 
Newcastle Jockey Club from 4.25pm to 5.00pm in the Courtyard 
Room.

• Week 9 Term 3 accompaniment of HSC performances.

• Sunday, 13 September at 10.30am performing in BANDITS at 
ValenƟ ne Public School.

• Friday, 16 October performing in Bandfest at the Lake 
Macquarie Performing Arts Centre.

• Saturday, 17 October performing in the Eleebana Spring Fair 
at Eleebana Public School between 4.00pm and 6.00pm.

• Monday, 26 to Thursday, 29 October performing on Band Tour 
along the South Coast of NSW.

•Tuesday, 10 November from 7.00pm performing in Soiree at 
WBHS MPC.

• Wednesday, 25 November from 7.00pm, performing in the 
MAD Night Talent Quest in the WBHS MPC.

Interested Music students wanƟ ng to join are encouraged to 
speak to the Music staff  about the ensemble as we are looking 
for more members! We look forward to their wonderful talent 
being a part of our next performance event. Perhaps our Talent 
Quest? 

A very big thank you to Mr Chris English for his Ɵ reless eff orts 
with the Stage Band. 

A new date has been set for Band Tour. We will be hiƫ  ng the road 
from Monday, 26 October to Thursday, 29 October. Our tour will 
take us down the South Coast of NSW. We will be performing 
at schools such as Henry Kendall High School, Jamberoo Public 
School, Moss Vale Public School, Batemans Bay High School, Moss 
Vale High School and more to be announced.  A big thank you 
to Mrs Natalie Fairhall, Mr Ashley Forbes and Mr Chris English 
for organising this amazing opportunity for our giŌ ed Music 
students.

Donna Pfi ster
Head Teacher 
CAPA

Back row L-R
Lachlan Horvath, Jayden Horvath, Alexandra McFarlane, 
Danika Mols, Alexandra Elsworthy, Cassie Parke, Lucas Beaven
Front row L-R
Bronson Romani, Luke Andrews, Oliver Brynes and Dean Selem

Olivia Marsh Entasha Sim
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WOOLWORTHS EARN & LEARN 2015

This year we are again 
parƟ cipaƟ ng in the 
Woolworths Earn & 
Learn program. 

From Wednesday, 15 July 
to Tuesday, 8 September, 
we are collecƟ ng 
Woolworths Earn & 
Learn SƟ ckers.  You will 
get one Woolworths Earn 
& Learn SƟ cker for every 
$10 spent (excluding 
liquor, tobacco and 
giŌ  cards). Place the 

Woolworths Earn & Learn SƟ cker onto a Woolworths Earn & 
Learn SƟ cker Sheet and when it’s complete, the SƟ cker Sheet 
can be dropped into the CollecƟ on Box here at the school in the 
library or at your local Woolworths in Mount HuƩ on.

At the end of the promoƟ on, we hope to be able to get some 
great new resources for the library. If you’d like to know more, 
visit woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn

Liza Moss
Librarian

6 Mitti St Blacksmiths 

 
 Naturopaths

 
p

Herbal Medicine
 Remedial Massage

 
g

Energy Healing
 

gy g
Tarot Consultation

 Shamanic Healing
 

g
Astrology Readings

 
gy g

Aromatherapy Massage
 

py g
Aromatherapy Facials

 
py

Body Wraps
 

y p
Pregnancy Massage

 
g y g

Pre & Postnatal Yoga
 Meditation

Reikikiki 
 

For appointments 
Ph: 49716901 

THIS IS A PAID ADVERTISEMENTTHIS IS A PAID ADVERTISEMENT
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MOCK TRIAL 2015
Students in Year 11 Legal Studies and Year 10 Commerce 
are given the opportunity to parƟ cipate in the Mock Trial 
CompeƟ Ɵ on run through the NSW Law Society. The compeƟ Ɵ on 
involves teams from diff erent schools compeƟ ng against each 
other by arguing a legal case before a magistrate. Students take 
on the roles of barristers, solicitor, witnesses and court offi  cers. 
The Mock Trial operates in a similar fashion to a real criminal or 
civil court case.

Mock Trial off ers students a unique opportunity to combine a 
variety of skills: problem solving, higher order thinking, oratory, 
advocacy, team work and the ability to think on their feet. 

Our team this year has proved to be up to the challenge. We 
have competed in four rounds so far and have won three of 
those; the fourth was lost by the smallest of margins. As a result 
we have progressed to the fi rst eliminaƟ on round which will be 
held during Week 5.

The fi rst eliminaƟ on round is against St Mary’s Maitland. We 
have been allocated the role of defence in a criminal case 
where the prosecuƟ on will allege that we failed to disclose to 
the Police the idenƟ ty of the person who was driving his car at 
the Ɵ me a criminal off ence occurred. 

The team consists of Georgina Le Sueur, Daniel Kocunik, Georgia Georgina Le Sueur, Daniel Kocunik, Georgia 
O’Sullivan, Maddie Richards, Bayley Couzens, Shanon Gray and O’Sullivan, Maddie Richards, Bayley Couzens, Shanon Gray and 
Emily McGuire. Ryan Dunn  and Zac ReevesEmily McGuire. Ryan Dunn  and Zac Reeves were also part of 
the team during the earlier rounds. 

We wish them the best of luck in Round 5 and beyond.

Mrs Dieleman
Mock Trial Co-ordinator

SHAVE FOR A CURESHAVE FOR A CURE

 

0448 807 717 
 Professional tuition in a relaxed atmosphere 
 Automatic/ Manuals–5 star ANCAP rating 
 Fully qualified instructor with child protection 
checks 

 Pick up & drop off from home - school - work 
 All cars dual controlled 
 1:1 specialised training tailored to your needs 
 Night lessons available by appointment 

 

Packages and gift certificates available 

 

ASK ME ABOUT YOUR KEYS2DRIVE FREE 
LESSON 

THIS IS A PAID ADVERTISEMENTTHIS IS A PAID ADVERTISEMENT
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VIETNAM DAY 2015
Year 10 History students completed their Vietnam Day 
assessment task in Week 10, Term Two.

Vietnam Day is a full-day learning acƟ vity in which students 
engage in a variety of study sessions on aspects of the war, 
including the BaƩ le of Long Tan, Australia’s relaƟ onship with 
America over the course of the confl ict, and the contribuƟ on of 
women to the armed services.

The highlights of the day were the opportunity to examine 
historical sources and talk to Vietnam Veterans on the Nam Bus, 
and a quesƟ on and answer session hosted by the Newcastle 
and Hunter Region Vietnam Veterans. We are very appreciaƟ ve 
of our special guests’ support of our students’ learning on 
Vietnam Day.

The students’ fi nal acƟ vity involved refl ecƟ ng on their learning 
on Vietnam Day. Some of these refl ecƟ ons are published below.

The Australian soldiers who served in Vietnam suff ered severe 
trauma during, and long aŌ er, the war. They experienced terrible 
living and fi ghƟ ng condiƟ ons where heavy rain would baƩ er 

the ground every night. 
Soldiers were always wet 
and covered in mud. There 
was always the risk of being 
shot by a hidden enemy that 
could be anywhere. There 
were many casualƟ es that 
would aff ect their friends, 
families and other soldiers. 

Upon their return home, 
aŌ er their defeat by the Viet 
Cong, they were not given a 
proper welcome due to the 
many people who opposed 
the war. They were not truly 
recognised for the courage 
they displayed in Vietnam, 
and were not assisted in 

their own baƩ les with mental health problems such as PTSD. 
Without support, more Veterans will commit suicide, and that 
would be a stain on our country. Bayley Couzens, 10G1.

The Vietnam War was the longest confl ict that Australia was 
commiƩ ed to; we were involved in some capacity from1962-
1972. This war was an eye-opener for Australia. For the fi rst 
Ɵ me, television was showing the world what was actually 
happening. Thousands of Vietnamese died and hundreds of 
villages and homes were destroyed. Around 500 Australians died 
during our commitment to this war. The fact that Australians 
were sent to fi ght in the war was extremely controversial but 
our fear of the spread of communism was the main reason for 
our parƟ cipaƟ on.   The domino theory was scary, suggesƟ ng 
that surrounding countries were next in line aŌ er Vietnam. 

The biggest debate in Australia was why were we fi ghƟ ng 
someone else’s war? Another controversial topic was 
conscripƟ on. In 1964, Australia needed to boost the number of 
troops we were supplying. A loƩ ery system was used to pick the 
conscripts. There were many protesters against conscripƟ on. 
One protester, Bill White, refused to go, and was jailed for 21 
days. ConscripƟ on and Australia’s involvement were two of the 
most controversial topics of this Ɵ me. Sarah Fischer, 10B1.

The Vietnam War Veterans shared with us the post-war events 
of their lives and the condiƟ ons they have had to live with 
since their return from the war. The two men who talked to us 
both suff er from post-traumaƟ c stress disorder, which includes 
depression and anxiety and they detailed how hard it has been 
to re-enter civilian life with the memories of the Ɵ me they will 
never forget. The Veterans also talked to us about the physical 
condiƟ ons they had to endure in the war. The Veterans’ talks 
gave us a great insight into the experiences of Australian 
soldiers in the Vietnam War. Tara Wakefi eld, 10G2

Mrs Bailey,
History Teacher
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MODEL UNITED NATIONS ASSEMBLY 
(MUNA)
 The Model United NaƟ ons Assembly is an opportunity for 
students to represent a naƟ on and debate current issues in a 
forum based on the real United NaƟ ons. Each naƟ on has two 
representaƟ ves and this year Sam BancroŌ  and Evie Hooper 
took part, choosing to represent Brazil.

Muswellbrook Rotary hosted the event on Friday and Saturday  
23 and 24 May. The winning team goes on to compete in 
Canberra at the naƟ onal championship. 

About fi Ō een teams from the region took part this year and 
there was intense compeƟ Ɵ on. Evie and Sam did commendably 
well and many present thought they might win or receive the 
Peace Prize. It was great to be acknowledged as one of the 
strongest teams present even if we didn’t win.

NegoƟ aƟ on commenced with the Friday night dinner and 
then an intense day of working through the United NaƟ on’s 
resoluƟ ons on Saturday. Teams were adjudicated both on 
oratory skills and presenƟ ng realisƟ c viewpoints from their 
naƟ on. Many hours of preparaƟ on were put in by students to 
ensure they knew the posiƟ on of their naƟ on on the diff erent 
resoluƟ ons before MUNA.

We appreciate the support of Warners Bay Rotary which 
sponsored our school team so they could compete at no cost 
(meals and accommodaƟ on were supplied in Muswellbrook). 
Students learnt a lot from the experience, developing skills in 
negoƟ aƟ on and public speaking as well as knowledge about 
the United NaƟ ons and diff erent countries. It is a fantasƟ c 
opportunity for senior students each year as teams are usually 
from Year 10 or 11. 

Mr Glazebrook
Excursion Co-ordinator

 YEAR 9 ROMEO AND JULIET 
EXCURSION
Friday, 31 July, 2015                       

It was a chilly morning when 50 students from Year 9, 
accompanied by Mr O’Toole and Mrs Goldfi nch, made their 
way to Sydney to view a performance of Romeo and Juliet at 
the Sydney Opera House. Luckily, Mr O’Toole had his faithful 
copy of The Princess Bride to warm everyone’s hearts – and Mrs 
Goldfi nch and Mr O’Toole did not recite the lines too much.

Brad the bus driver delivered the group safely to the Opera 
House well before opening curtain, so there was ample Ɵ me for 
a few selfi es with the graceful arc of the Harbour Bridge curving 
against the brilliant blue sky in the background.

The performance was by the Players from Bell Shakespeare. 
They used minimalisƟ c stage design and set the play in a 
modern context though maintaining the original Shakespearean 
language. LighƟ ng was used especially well to help create 
atmosphere and locaƟ on. The costumes included jeans and 
joggers, and a steel pipe and length of chain were the weapons 
of choice for the Capulets and Montagues. 

Students and teachers alike enjoyed and valued the 
performance.

Georgia – “The play was amazing, you could really see a 
connecƟ on between Romeo and Juliet.”

Lauren – “It made me understand the play more, it was easy to 
follow along and the actors were capƟ vaƟ ng.”

Rachel – “Watching the play really helped to clarify the 
storyline.”

Sarah – “The play was really engaging and well-acted. I fi nally 
understood the play!”

Thanks to Mrs Presuƫ   and the English staff  for organising the 
excursion. A big thank you to the students who parƟ cipated; 
they were a credit to the school.

Tamera Goldfi nch
English
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 YEAR 12 DRAMA
On Wednesday, 12 August, Year 12 Drama presented their 
Group Performances and Individual Projects for their family and 
friends. They have all been working hard and their eff orts were 
appreciated on the night. Three of the students will submit 
their Individual Projects on Monday, 17 August and then on 
Thursday, 27 August,  external markers will be in the school to 
mark their performance as part of their HSC. Break a leg Year 
12 and enjoy. 

Best wishes from Mrs Monk, love your work!!
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 JAPANESE SISTER SCHOOL   
EXCHANGE 2015 

Twenty students from our Japanese sister school in Tokyo 
visited us in July and spent ten days parƟ cipaƟ ng in a home stay 
program with twenty WBHS students.

The students enjoyed our laid-back lifestyle as well as the 
natural beauty of Lake Macquarie. Our way of life is the exact 
opposite of their busy lives in a metropolis like Tokyo. 

The Suginami students were introduced to sausage sizzles, 
lamingtons, TimTam slams, Vegemite chocolate, ANZAC biscuits 
and spinach cob dip (very popular)! They experienced hot chips 
by the lake, roasted marshmallows over a bonfi re, tried Lasertag 
and trampolining and got up close with some Aussie animals.

Our Year10 host students accompanied their billets to Nelson 
Bay and enjoyed a leisurely dolphin cruise in perfect weather, 
(and trekked to the top of Tomaree Headland!) and also 
enjoyed a fun day walking from Nobby’s, along the Esplanade 
and fi nishing up on the ANZAC Memorial Walk. 

Our Year 7 Japanese classes and Years 8, 9, 10 and 11 elecƟ ve 
classes all benefi Ʃ ed from being able to talk to “real” Japanese 
people and try out some of the Japanese they have been 
learning. 

This visit owes its success to the Year 10 students who 
persevered in trying to communicate in Japanese (or charades) 
and made a huge eff ort to make their Japanese billets feel 
comfortable and happy. 

Many of these Year 
10 students will be 
heading to Japan 
in September to 
do a homestay at 
Suginami Gakuin for 
fi ve days. Hopefully 
the WBHS students 
will have as much 
fun as the Japanese 
students did!

Karen Holmes
LOTE
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Textiles Excursion to Sydney 2015 
Whitehouse and Powerhouse 

On 20 June  2015 30 Textiles and Design 
students from ear  9, 10, 11 and 12
travelled to Sydney to participate in the 
Whitehouse Institute of Design pen ay.
Students showcased their design flair in  
fashion illustrat  workshops. The highlight 
was the surprise treatment to VIP seating – 
front row seats at a live fashion runway 
show. 
The group then travelled to the Powerhouse 
Museum to view a number of fashion related 
exhibitions including Undressed – 
showcasing the history of underwear, 
Japanese Textiles  an eclectic collection 
of shoes that ranged  high fashion to
Chinese footing binding shoes. A fabulous 
day of fashion was had by all. 
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HSC 2015 Major Textiles Projects  
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 CAREERS
The Careers Faculty has been a hub of acƟ vity this term as we 
support Year 12 with their applicaƟ ons for university. We have 
also been busy helping Year 10 learn more about VocaƟ onal 
and EducaƟ onal (TVET) learning. These courses are available to 
them in Years 11 and 12.

Many Year 12 students are currently applying for university. Once 
again the Careers Faculty hosted the highly successful “Going 
to Uni” night. The evening outlined applicaƟ on procedures, 
scholarships and various other schemes students need to be 
aware of when applying to university. We had approximately 
160 students and parents aƩ end. Year 12 students should 
collect their UAC book and Career InformaƟ on sheet from the 
Careers offi  ce if they missed out on aƩ ending this event.

The Careers staff  are available to discuss quesƟ ons from all year 
12 students and parents about applicaƟ ons to university and 
TAFE, and all career pathway opƟ ons. Please feel free to make 
an appointment. 

A large number of Year 10 students have parƟ cipated in work 
experience during Terms Two and Three. These placements 
in occupaƟ ons of interest give the students a mulƟ tude of 
insights and skills. For the majority of students their passions 
are confi rmed; however, discovering an industry or profession is 
not for you is just as valuable. InformaƟ on on work experience 
can also be found on the WBHS website under the heading of 
Careers.  The next available work experience week is scheduled 
from Monday, 7 to Friday, 11 September in Week 9 of this term. 
Any Year 10 students who wishes to undertake work experience 
this term should see Careers staff  in D block.

Year 10 students interested in TVET (VocaƟ onal EducaƟ onal 
and Training) courses for 2016 have been keen to enrol in 
preparaƟ on for next year’s studies. Unfortunately structural 
changes within TAFE have created delays in course codes and 
enrolment procedures. Students will be informed immediately 
once TAFE have opened applicaƟ ons for 2016.

Mrs Sommer and Ms Lavis have had the opportunity to 
aƩ end a variety of seminars, University Open Days and careers 
workshops, accessing invaluable informaƟ on for the school. 
All current careers informaƟ on is updated weekly by our 
technology wiz, Ms Dorse  . The Warners Bay High School 
website has essenƟ al links and answers most of our commonly 
asked Careers quesƟ ons.

If you are acƟ vely seeking an apprenƟ ceship, traineeship, 
employment or informaƟ on on training courses, then don’t 
forget to check the school’s community and training newsleƩ er. 
This is known as “Careerlinks” and is emailed to students’ DEC 
email accounts each Monday. 

If you would like more informaƟ on or have any quesƟ ons, 
please don’t hesitate to contact us on 4954 9488. Ext 129

The Careers Team
Ms Renee Sommer, Ms Raelee Lavis, Ms Sam DorseƩ 

FORMAL ASSEMBLIES 2015 
MPC 

TERM 3: 

FRIDAY, 11 SEPTEMBER: STUDENT INDUCTION 

THURSDAY, 17 SEPTEMBER:  YEAR 12 GRADUATION 

TERM 4: 

YEAR 7: MONDAY, 14 DECEMBER 

YEAR 8: FRIDAY, 11 DECEMBER 

YEAR 9: TUESDAY, 8 DECEMBER 

YEAR 10: THURSDAY, 10 DECEMBER 

YEAR 11: TUESDAY, 15 DECEMBER  

Please note that FORMAL UNIFORM (including tie, formal shirt and 
black shoes) will be compulsory for ALL formal assemblies this year. 
If you have any queries about the formal assemblies, please 
contact: 

Years 7 & 8:  Mr Andrew Glazebrook 
Years 9 & 10:  Mrs Rachel Noonan 
Years 11, 12 and Induction:  Mrs Lynne Sherwood . 
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We arrived at the Nan Tien Buddhist 
Temple where students parƟ cipated in 
monasƟ c life. Students were required 
to maintain noble silence, rise at 5am 
and dine only on vegetarian meals in 
(aƩ empted) silence. Our days were fi lled 
with numerous acƟ viƟ es including tai 
chi, meditaƟ on, tea chan (ceremony) and 
a specifi c Dharma talk (Buddhist beliefs), 
chanƟ ng, calligraphy, a tour 
of the museum and the 
insƟ tute, the new moon 
ceremony involving incense 
and an energeƟ c evening 
exploraƟ on of the grounds.

AŌ er leaving the temple 
we arrived at the Lakemba 
Mosque for a 
guided tour of 
the grounds 
and the inside 
workings of the 
mosque. We 
followed this up 
with a delicious 
meal at Jasmins 
L e b a n e s e 
R e s t a u r a n t 
before returning 
home. 

D.Weston and 
K. Dieleman
Social Science

SOCIAL SCIENCE

NAN TIEN TEMPLE NAN TIEN TEMPLE 

EXCURSIONEXCURSION
On Wednesday, 29 July 35 students from the Years 9 and 10 
InternaƟ onal Studies and Year 11 Society and Culture set off  
on an overnight cultural immersion visiƟ ng sites such as the Sri 
Venkateswara Temple, the Nan Tien Buddhist Temple and the 
Lakemba Mosque.

We started in Helensburg where students parƟ cipated in a tour 
and morning tea. Helensburgh’s Sri Venkateswara Temple is 
one of the most popular and impressive Hindu temples in the 
Southern Hemisphere, drawing visitors and Hindu devotees 
from all over New South Wales.

According to the ancient principles of Hindu temple 
construcƟ on, there are fi ve requirements: The proposed site for 
a Hindu Temple should be a virgin land...a forest...ideally on an 
island with a plenƟ ful water source located on a coast line. It 
is signifi cant to note that the Sri Venkateswara Temple site has 
met all of the fi ve requirements.

All students were required to look out the window when we 
crossed the ‘Sea Cliff  Bridge’ at CliŌ on. 
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 HEALTH CARE PLANS
The Department of EducaƟ on NSW provides schools with clear 
policies about managing the health care needs of all students 
enrolled in a public school. Parents and guardians have a 
responsibility to provide schools with detailed informaƟ on about 
their child’s health care needs and completed Departmental 
health plans or ASCIA plans for anaphylaxis/asthma.

INDIVIDUAL HEALTH CARE PLANS INDIVIDUAL HEALTH CARE PLANS 
1.14.1
An individual health care plan must be developed for any 
student:

• diagnosed with moderate / severe asthma, Type 1 
diabetes, epilepsy or anaphylaxis and/or

• diagnosed as being at risk of an emergency and/or

• requiring the administraƟ on of health care procedures.

EXPECTATIONS OF PARENTS/GUARDIANS/CAREGIVERS EXPECTATIONS OF PARENTS/GUARDIANS/CAREGIVERS 
4.4.1
Parents are expected to:

• co-operate with the school on student health maƩ ers

• inform the school of the health needs of the child at 
enrolment or when health condiƟ ons develop or change

• liaise with the child’s medical pracƟ Ɵ oner about the 
implicaƟ ons of any health condiƟ on for the school 
and convey advice and informaƟ on from the medical 
pracƟ Ɵ oner to the school

• if required, provide prescribed medicaƟ on and 
‘consumables’ for administraƟ on by the school in a Ɵ mely 
way and as agreed with the principal

• where relevant, collaborate with the school in planning 
to support the child’s health needs at school including 
updaƟ ng informaƟ on and reviewing plans.

The policy also states that in a high school seƫ  ng the goal is 
to have the young person develop  independence in managing 
their health care condiƟ on unless it is considered by a GP as a 
severe case which may require intervenƟ on by school staff .

ANAPHYLAXIS POLICY ANAPHYLAXIS POLICY 
Anaphylaxis is a severe, rapidly progressive allergic reacƟ on that 
is potenƟ ally life threatening. Certain foods and insect sƟ ngs 
are the most common causes of anaphylaxis. Foods include 
peanuts, tree nuts (hazelnuts, cashews, and almonds), egg, 
strawberries, citrus, cow’s milk, wheat, soy, fi sh and shellfi sh. 

Other common allergens are insect sƟ ngs, latex, medicaƟ ons 
and anaesthesia. Some signs and symptoms of anaphylaxis can 
include swelling of lips face or eyes, hives or welts, abdominal 
pain and or vomiƟ ng, diffi  culty breathing, swelling of the 
tongue, Ɵ ghtness or swelling in the throat, diffi  culty talking or 
breathing or loss of consciousness or collapse. 

The key to prevenƟ on of anaphylaxis in schools is knowledge 
of those students who have been diagnosed as being at risk, 

awareness of triggers (allergens), and prevenƟ on of exposure 
to these triggers. Partnerships between schools and parents 
are important in ensuring that certain foods or items are kept 
away from the student while at school. 

All staff  at Warners Bay High School are trained in the 
management of anaphylaxis and asthma.

WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL WILL:WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL WILL:
• provide, as far as pracƟ cable, a safe and supporƟ ve 

environment in which students at risk of anaphylaxis or 
asthma can parƟ cipate equally in all aspects of  schooling. 

• engage with parents/guardians of students at risk of 
anaphylaxis and asthma in assessing risks, developing risk 
minimisaƟ on strategies and management strategies for 
the student. 

• work with parents and students so students are aware 
of their asthma or anaphylaxis ASCIA plans and take 
responsibility in avoiding triggers by communicaƟ ng with 
teachers and relevant staff  members. 

PARENTS OF STUDENTS WITH ASTHMA OR ANAPHYLAXIS WILL:PARENTS OF STUDENTS WITH ASTHMA OR ANAPHYLAXIS WILL:
• provide the school with an Epi-pen clearly sta  ng the 

student’s name on the package and have an Epi-pen 
located in the students bag. 

• provide Warners Bay High School with an up-to-date 
ASCIA acƟ on plan and carry Ventolin or their Epi-pen at 
all Ɵ mes.

• Parents of students with anaphylaxis must provide the 
school with an anaphylaxis or allergy ASCIA acƟ on plan 
completed in consultaƟ on with their GP. 

• ASCIA ac  on plans must be reviewed and up-dated 
every 18 months at a minimum. Parents must take 
responsibility for providing Warners Bay High School 
with an ASCIA plan and medica  on that has not expired.

• Parent’s whose doctors do not believe an Epi-Pen is 
required will provide a Doctor’s cerƟ fi cate for the school 
to take the student off  the at-risk health care register.

• individual management plans for at-risk students must be 
developed prior to a child starƟ ng at Warners Bay High 
School. 

We currently have a number of students with moderate to 
severe asthma and/or anaphylaxis whose ASCIA plans are not 
up-to-date or whose Epi-pens have expired. Please provide 
the school with an ASCIA plan as a ma  er of urgency.

Joanne Riley
Head Teacher Welfare
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LANGUAGES
Term 3 is always huge for the Languages Faculty at WBHS. We 
welcome so many students from overseas and have a great 
Ɵ me looking aŌ er them.

VIRGINIE VIGNASVIRGINIE VIGNAS
We welcome to WBHS a French assistant teacher, Ms Virginie 
Vignas. She comes from Angers in France and will be with us 
for Terms 3 and 4. She is already proving to be a great boon 
to our faculty and students. Ms Vignas is team teaching in all 
the French classes; providing individual tutoring to many senior 
students of French and running small group speaking acƟ viƟ es. 
How lucky are we!

FRENCH EXCHANGE STUDENTSFRENCH EXCHANGE STUDENTS
Our FIVE students from France arrived during the last holidays 
and were generously hosted by the families of  PorƟ a Tooze, BriƩ  
Broadhurst, Georgia O’Sullivan, Cooper McMahon and even 
a student from Year 12 last year, Lachlan Selby. A big “merci” 
to the other families who were willing to host as well. Agathe 
Bouney, Olivier Masure, Thibaud Della Negra, Carla Moulin 
and Anaelle Congi have been a tremendous help to our French 
classes, especially in preparaƟ on for the recently successful 
HSC French ConƟ nuers Oral exam. They paƟ ently answered the 
same quesƟ ons and had the same conversaƟ on many Ɵ mes 

with our junior students, as well as giving a presentaƟ on about 
their home towns in French to all our classes. 

HAKODATE EXCHANGE STUDENTSHAKODATE EXCHANGE STUDENTS
We welcome to WBHS two students from Hokkaido, the top 
island in Japan. They are Haruka Kanaya and Takuma Kono 
who have seƩ led into the school well and are contribuƟ ng to 
the overall educaƟ on of our students at WBHS. They are being 
hosted by the Pryke family and will be with us unƟ l mid October.

SUGINAMI VISITSUGINAMI VISIT
Our Suginami Gakuin visit this year was very successful as 
usual. The Japanese students from our sister school in Tokyo 
were a pleasant group, led by Mr Nao HaƩ ori. We know the 
school’s teachers very well now, with quite a few of them 
returning to visit us every few years. A big thank you to Mrs 
Kendall Dielemann, Ms Jordan Newton and Mr Ashley Forbes 
who conducted extra lessons for these students.  Of course, the 
always excellent organisaƟ on done by Mrs Karen Holmes can 
never be understated.

YEAR 7 JAPANESE CULTURAL DAYYEAR 7 JAPANESE CULTURAL DAY
The  second Year 7 Japanese Cultural Day was a big hit with our 
students. I observed them having great fun learning how to do 
calligraphy properly and how to write their names in Japanese; 
dressing up in a kimono and playing the ninja game (great 
fun): and carefully making “rain maker” dolls. The photos will 
say it all. It was an exhausƟ ng day for the teachers presenƟ ng 
but eminently rewarding. A big “arigatoo” to Kell sensei who 
organised this one faultlessly.

LANGUAGE PERFECT COMPETITIONLANGUAGE PERFECT COMPETITION
This is an internaƟ onal online French vocabulary compeƟ Ɵ on 
run over 10 days in May. Our students came THIRD in NSW in 
their secƟ on! Well done to:

Award Student Points
Elite Award Bayley Couzens 11,903
Elite Award Kelsey Davey 10,384
Gold Award Sarah O’Keefe 4,582
Gold Award Tahlia Powell 4,352
Silver Award Lily Sommerville 2,693
Bronze Award Rosie Lawrence 1,855
Bronze Award Alexanda McFarlane Newling 1,572
Bronze Award Cassie Parke 1,186
Bronze Award Annie Womsley 1,016
Credit Award Nicholas Brown-Chard 681

Merci beaucoup to the parents who didn’t complain (to me) 
when the students were glued to their computers for 10 days 
straight! These students will be receiving their offi  cial awards at 
the Award Ceremonies at the end of the year.

Lynne Sherwood
Head Teacher Languages
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 LIBRARY NEWS
We are conƟ nuing to make the library an area which provides 
fl exible learning spaces. Our new red tables can be easily moved 
and folded out of the way when an auditorium set up is needed 
but also moved together for group work. We are most grateful 
to the P&C for providing the funds for these tables.

In a few weeks we will have our last Principal’s Reading 
Challenge for this year’s Year 12 and Mrs Clarke is planning a 
celebraƟ on of their reading journey through the school. Book 
Week is coming up and the books that are nominated for Book 
of the Year are currently on display. We also have a book trailer 
compeƟ Ɵ on currently running. Students are asked to produce a 
fi lm clip (about 1 minute to 90 seconds long) promoƟ ng a book 
from the library that they have enjoyed. We will also be having 
a book sale to benefi t Indigenous Literacy in Week 8.

The library has a number of e-resources of which students 
should be aware. We have fi cƟ on e-books available via browser 
or device and the collecƟ on and informaƟ on can be accessed 
here: hƩ ps://warnersbayhigh.wheelers.co/ . The username 
is their school username and the password is warners1 In 
addiƟ on Issues in Society books, which are of parƟ cular interest 
to PDHPE, Society and Culture, CAFS and students needing 
current topical informaƟ on, are available through the Library’s 
MOODLE.

Lastly, we are collecƟ ng Woolworths’ Earn and Learn points. If 
you shop and collect these sƟ ckers they can be brought into the 
library. 

Liza Moss
Teacher Librarian

 CHESS AND CHECKERS

The school chess and checkers compeƟ Ɵ ons have concluded 
although we sƟ ll have social games running. For the second 
year in a row, we have a chess champion from Year 7. Daniel 
Baxter fought off  a spirited aƩ ack by Sam Vaughan in Year 11 
to emerge as this year’s School Chess Champion. This year’s 
compeƟ Ɵ on featured good parƟ cipaƟ on by Year 7 students 
which augurs well for the future as our stalwarts are in Year 11.

The checkers champion is Dylan Hughes (a good year for 
Dylans!) from Year 11, who defeated Liam Bonnay of Year 8 in 
the fi nal. There was not suffi  cient interest in checkers last year 
to maintain a comp so it was good to have a larger number of 
students involved this year. 

The presentaƟ on lunch for both compeƟ Ɵ ons will be held later 
in the term. I would like to express the school’s thanks to David 
Absalom, an ex-student, who has come into the school to help 
with chess for many years now. Unfortunately for us, this year is 
the last of his university course so next year he will probably be 
teaching in another lucky school and no longer able to support 
us.

The School Chess Team this year consisted of Lloyd James, Sam 
Vaughan, Dylan Hughes and Reilly Peters. Unfortunately we 
were not as successful this year as we have been for the last 
few years but we did come up against the eventual regional 
champions, so the team should not feel too bad. As usual every 
ouƟ ng they were complimented on how friendly, polite and 
sportsmanlike they were. They are always a credit to the school.

Liza Moss
Chess Co-Ordinator
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BRIDGE BUILDING
An opportunity was given to a select group of Year 9 students: 
Olivia Marsh, Dayna Perez and Rosie Lawrence to enter and 
compete in the Aurecon Bridge Building CompeƟ Ɵ on at the 
NaƟ onal Art Museum in Sydney. The aim was to design and 
build a balsa wood bridge that could hold the largest mass from 
the centre of the bridge. 

They were given specifi c material to use on their design and 
were not allowed to incorporate any extras!!!! The students 
decided on a design and spent two weeks very carefully cuƫ  ng, 
gluing and piecing the bridge together with Araldite Glue. The 
team was very keen to beat all the past WBHS teams from the 
past 6 years. Although we did not win the compeƟ Ɵ on, the 
compeƟ Ɵ on allowed the students to develop and demonstrate 
excellent communicaƟ on skills, problem solving ideas and an 
appreciaƟ on for scienƟ fi c construcƟ on through a hands-on 
experience. 

By the way our team eff ort provided a maximum of 12.7kg, 
this was the best performance by any of the local schools that 
competed, but was a liƩ le behind the eventual winners’ eff ort 
of 86.5kg. Our design did grab the aƩ enƟ on of the judges for 
the creaƟ ve fl are BUT it just did not have the engineering 
qualiƟ es to hold a large weight. ‘If you can’t win then look good 
while you’re doing it!!!’ 

I would like to thank the three girls for their dedicaƟ on, 
willingness and pure interest in this opportunity. In a very short 
Ɵ me I was able to observe their genuine enthusiasm and great 
humour while working on the bridge. Thanks must also go to 
Mrs Cathy Smith, our Laboratory Assistant, who was a very, 
very keen supporter of the fi rst ‘all girls’ bridge building team.
Mr Ostermann
Head Teacher Science

 TECHNOLOGY REPORT
Our school has undergone some dramaƟ c changes over the 
last two terms and staff  and students are now able to enjoy 
a far superior delivery of 21st century teaching and learning 
experiences as a result.

ET4LET4L
All of our computers in computer rooms and staff rooms have 
been recabled and are now updated centrally with new programs 
and updates as they become available. This replaces the old 
system of individually installing or “reimaging” computers on 
an ad hoc basis. This should lead to beƩ er ICT experiences 
for students as they can access a wider range of soŌ ware and 
updates with improved access due to quicker maintenance.

MICROSOFT 365 OFFER TO STUDENTSMICROSOFT 365 OFFER TO STUDENTS
Hopefully you are all aware that our students have access to 
the full suite of MicrosoŌ  365 products and the associated 2013 
desktop installaƟ ons that come with it. This is an incredible 
free off er to students and should reduce the cost of purchasing 
BYOD laptops as soŌ ware is no longer necessary. See our 
website for details on how to access it or just go straight to the 
learning tools tab on their email portal. Our teacher training has 
expanded to include the use of 365 in the classroom for beƩ er 
collaboraƟ on and BYOD experiences in the school.

PARENT PORTALPARENT PORTAL
As we move onto SENTRAL we are now able to off er a parent 
portal where you can view and explain student absences, view 
the Ɵ metable, make parent teacher night bookings (when 
opened) and read daily bulleƟ ns for students.

InvitaƟ ons to join have been sent to the email addresses of 
parents that we have on our system. It may be that you no longer 
use the email address you provided when your child originally 
enrolled and have not, therefore, received an invitaƟ on. If this 
is the case you need to change your details with the school 
either through the front offi  ce or the skoolbag app (just search 
Warners Bay High).

WIRELESS EXPANSIONWIRELESS EXPANSION
Our wireless network has expanded in a number of ways

• Full coverage of the school including a new service to the 
MulƟ -Purpose Centre

• Dual Band wireless to expand the connecƟ on to 2.4GHz 
as well as the exisƟ ng 5GHz. This means students with 
older devices can now connect to the network.

Mr T Husband
HT Technology/History
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WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL

Name: Student’s Name:

Address: Class:

Phone no:

~ ORDER FORM ~
FOR THE 50th ANNIVERSARY BRICK

Please complete the details of the name or
message you would like engraved in your
paver/s in the template provided below.

Single name
or

message brick

COST: $40.00

Cheques should be made payable to:
Warners Bay High School
Ph: (02) 49549488

Line 1: 12 Characters

Line 2: 12 Characters

Line 3: 12 Characters

Please print clearly. Each letter, number, punctuation mark or space represents one character.SINGLE BRICK

ORDER EARLY

Avoid disappointment.

Offer is limited by
Space available.

Simply complete your details in the template provided and return with your payment
or fill in the credit slip below..

 
Cardholders Name ____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Card Number __________________________________________________    Expiry Date _________________________    CCV __________ 

 

Total Payment ________________________________                                             BANKCARD / VISA / MASTERCARD 

                                                                                                                                    (please circle) 
 
Signed___________________________________________________________       Date _____________________________

DEADLINE: Close of Business
Wednesday, 14 October 2015

50th Anniversary

A
N
N
I
V
E
R
S
A
R
Y

C
O
U
R
T
Y
A
R
D

Warners Bay High School invites you, your child, your
family, business or organisation to become a permanent part
of our school's history

 If you decide to take advantage of our offer your brick
will become a part of our “50th Anniversary”, which will 
provide an enduring link between the past, present and 
future that includes the essential partnerships that make our
school what it is - students, parents, school and community. 

Celebrated on: 

Saturday  19 March  2016 

Dr Sharon Parkes
Principal
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1. Test your smoke alarm batteries every month by pressing and holding 
the test button for five seconds. Replace batteries every 12 months.

2. Vacuum dust off alarms every six months.  

3. Replace smoke alarms with a new photoelectric alarm every ten 
years or earlier, if specified by the manufacturer.

For more information on smoke alarms, 
visit: fire.nsw.gov.au and planning.nsw.gov.au

MAINTAINING YOUR SMOKE ALARM

Plan two ways out of a room.

       Primary

       Secondary

Decide on a meeting place 
outside e.g. the letterbox.

In case of a fire, get out stay out and call triple zero.

Draw a floor plan of 
your home, including 
two ways of escape 
from each room. 
Plan an escape route 
and ensure everyone 
knows how to get out.

Keep door and 
window keys in 
or next to locks 
so they can be 
opened easily.

Blocked exits 
are a hazard.  
Keep exits 
clear.

Decide on a meeting 
place outside 
e.g. the letterbox.

Provide alternatives 
and someone  
to assist for anyone 
with a disability. 

BE PREPARED BY MAKING A PLAN OF ESCAPE

M
EE
TI
N
G

PL
AC
E
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FACT SHEET #38

Winter Fire Safety Checklist
FACT
Each year, the Fire and Rescue NSW attends approximately 4,500 residential fires in NSW with approximately 30% 
of them occurring in winter months, and 47% of fires starting in the kitchen

IS YOUR HOME WINTER FIRE SAFE?
We recommend this simple safety checklist to help keep homes fire safe this winter. Make sure you and everyone in 
your household follows the following safety advice: 

Never ever leave cooking unattended. “Keep Looking When Cooking” 

Most importantly, have an adequate number of suitable smoke alarms installed throughout your home and make 
sure that you test them regularly.

Make sure you and all your family know two safe ways out of every room in your home. 

Have a written home escape plan in case of fire and practice it regularly.

If you have a fireplace in your home make sure the chimney is clean, and its properly ventilated 

If you have a fireplace always place a screen in front of it when in use.

Check electric blankets for damage or frayed cords before placing on the bed.

Take care to keep curtains, tablecloths and bedding away from portable heaters.

Keep wet clothing at least 1 metre from heaters or fireplaces and never leave unattended.

If you use a clothes dryer make sure you clean the lint filter each and every time you use it.

Only use one appliance per power point and switch off when not in use.

Always extinguish candles or any other open flames before going to bed.

Always handle candles or any other open flame with care.

Store matches or lighters in a secure place not accessible to young children.

Avoid the use of outdoor heating and cooking equipment inside your home. The use of this type of equipment 
indoors could lead to the build up of carbon Monoxide which could be fatal.

FIRE SAFETY TIPS
Use only authorised installers of fixed heating appliances.

If possible, in the kitchen keep a fire extinguisher and fire blanket placed near the exit.

In Case of an Emergency Get out Stay Out and Call Triple Zero (000).

Version 05
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IF YOUR PAN CATCHES FIRE, HERE’S WHAT TO DO

Turn off the stove 
(if safe to do so) 
and use the lid to 
cover the flame. 

Never use water 
to put out a fat  
or oil fire. 

Use a fire 
extinguisher or 
fire blanket in the 
first few seconds of 
ignition if you are 
confident.

Leave the kitchen, 
close the door and 
call Triple Zero ‘000’.

KEEP LOOKING WHEN COOKING

1. Keep everything one metre away from your heater.

2. Install and use as per manufacturer’s instructions.

3. If you suspect a fault, have the heater serviced or replaced.

4. Always supervise young children in rooms with open fires  
or working heaters.

5. Ensure flues and chimneys are regularly cleaned.

6. Strong fire screens should be set up in front of open fires.

7. Never use wheat bags in bed.

1 metre

The leading cause of home fires in NSW is leaving cooking unattended.

Avoid the use of outdoor heating and cooking 

equipment inside your home. The use of this type 

of equipment indoors could lead to the build up 

of Carbon Monoxide which could be fatal.

CARBON MONOXIDE 
FROM OPEN FIRES

PREVENT FIRES FROM HEATERS

× ×
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Current Year 12 students and your Parents or Carers are invited to attend the 

Year 12 Formal held in the Starlight Room, Wests Leagues Club, Hobart Road, 

New Lambton on Thursday, 17 September 2015 

commencing at 6:00pm and concluding at 10:30pm.

The cost is $100.00 (photography included) . 

Tickets should be purchased from the Front Offi ce with the completed slip below 

by Friday, 4 September 2015.

Dr Sharon Parkes

Principal

We look forward to sharing this special evening with you.

Please note: 

1. Only currently enrolled students are permitted to attend the Year 12 Formal.

2. The available space in the venue allows for students to invite their parents/
carers to a maximum of 2 guests, however, extra guests may be granted by 
written request and at the Principal’s discretion.

3. This is a Department of Education function bound by the rules of the School 
and is strictly alcohol free for students and guests.

4. It is expected that all subject fees (current and/or outstanding) be paid prior 

to the purchase of tickets for this extra-curricular activity.

We will be using a company called 3L 

Photography. The coverage of the Year 12 

Formal from the 3L Photography will include:

• Event coverage from 6.00pm to 10.30pm

• Professional Photographers

• Unlimited capture of images (including 

family and friends)

• Candid shots from fl oor and tables

• Secure Online private gallery of high 

resolution images with unlimited 

downloads

• Photos will be professionally edited and 

artworked






____________________________________________________________________________________________
Warners Bay High School    25    “Quality EducaƟ on for All”

___________________________________________________________________________________________

EARTH SCIENCE
On Friday, 5 June, Years 11 and 12 Earth and Environmental 
Science students aƩ ended an Outreach Program run by the 
NSW Department of Resources and Energy at the University 
of Newcastle.  This provided students with experience of what 
it is like to work in the industry in the areas of Ecology and 
Ecosystem RehabilitaƟ on, Volcanology, modern Plate Tectonics 
and Mineralogy. The use of microscopes and a presentaƟ on 
of what the general life of a geologist is like is also featured.  
The students enjoyed the day and represented the school with 
pride.  May I also say, they looked very sharp in their blazers.  

Michael Ryan
Science



SENIOR JERSEY ORDER FORM 

STUDENT NAME __________________________________________   ROLL _________________                 

 SIZE ________                    CONTACT NO ___________________ 

• Cost $74.80
• Please pay at the office and attach your receipt to this form. 
• All orders must be received by THURSDAY, 11 SEPTEMBER 2015
• All names will be printed in uppercase. 
• Name to be printed on back of jersey must be no more than 12 characters. 
• Name to be printed on back of jersey must not be rude, offensive or suggestive

NAME TO BE PRINTED ON JERSEY : 

Choice 1:

_____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ 

Choice 2:

_____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____ _____

NOTE: If you are not choosing to have either your first or last name, you must put down a second choice.

JERSEY
$74.80
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SCHOOL DIARY

AugustAugust 2020 Yr 9 Biz Fair

21 Yrs 9 & 10 Ceramics to Morpeth Teapots

2424 HSC MAD Night all week

25 P & C MeeƟ ng

2626 Yr 11 Crossroads

2727 History Europe Tour 2017 Info Evening

3131 Yr 6 GATS Immersion Day

SeptSept 44 CHS AthleƟ cs - Homebush

99 Yr 9 PASS Excursion for 2 days

Eastlakes Netball Gala Day

1010 Careers excursion Taronga Zoo

1616 France ‘15 departure

Yr 9 History Excursion - Canberra

17 Yr 12 GraduaƟ on acƟ viƟ es

1818 Last day of term

Japan Trip

Oct 5 Labour Day Holiday

6 Term 4 starts

12 HSC starts

Twilight Rehearsal Day

13 Triple E PresentaƟ on Evening for 3 nights

Leapfrog

21 Band Tour unƟ l 29/10

27 P & C MeeƟ ng

NovNov 66 HSC fi nishes

UNIFORM SHOP TALK
SENIOR JERSEYSENIOR JERSEY
Orders for the senior jersey are now being taken at the Uniform 
Shop. The cost is $74.80 which is to be paid at the Front Offi  ce. 
All orders must be in no later than 11 September. No late orders 
can be taken. The order form is aƩ ached to the newsleƩ er and 
available at the offi  ce and Uniform Shop.

20% OFF SALE20% OFF SALE
There will be 20% off  all items at the Uniform Shop for the last 
two weeks of Term 3. Orders can be placed online and collected 
aŌ er the sale to avoid the line-up. Please remember cash or 
card only. No exchange or refunds on sale items. Normal shop 
hours only.

To avoid the rush, come into the Uniform Shop before the sale 
to try on uniforms and place your order, and collect aŌ er the 
sale.

PAYMENT AND ONLINE ORDERSPAYMENT AND ONLINE ORDERS
The Uniform Shop only accepts cash or card – no cheques.

Online orders are paid via Pay Pal and collecƟ on is during 
normal shop hours. Links can be found on the school’s website.

Yvonne WadeUniform 
Shop Manager

THIS IS A PAID ADVERTISEMENTTHIS IS A PAID ADVERTISEMENT

Bookings Essential 02-49046020 

$129 

10% Discount if Student ID Card Presented 

Lake Macquarie Service Centre 

Free PICK UP & DROP OFF  

within 10km of workshop for service or repairs 

38 Medcalf St, WARNERS BAY 2282 

Minor Club Evolution Vehicle Service Includes:  

*Up to 5.5Lts of semi synthetic oil & filter 
*Top up all fluid levels under the bonnet  

*Wynns Engine Flush & Inject-A-Clean 

*Full vehicle inspection & 21 Point safety 
check, with a written report 
*24/7 Australia Wide Roadside assistance 
Condi ons: 4WD, European, Commercial & Diesels may incur an extra charge.  
Will not void new car warranty. 



OPERATING HOURS
EVERY :WEDNESDAY - 8.00AM - 12.00PM

THURSDAY - 12.00PM - 4.00PM
Additional hours on demand

refer to King Street Noticeboard

ITEM PRICE
GIRLS

S/S White Blouse & Piping $29.00

2 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

4 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

Black (Stretch) Slacks $39.00

Black Prestalene Shorts $35.00

Black Thick Stockings $9.50

Girls Tie $7.00

BOYS

S/S Tailored White Shirt $29.00

Black Gabardine Shorts $35.00

Black Gabardine Trousers $42.00

UNISEX

Custom Polo Shirt $28.00

School Jacket $65.00

80/20 Wool Jumper $68.50

Wool Cardigan $72.00

Zip up Fleece Jacket $40.00

White Socks $7.50

Please check 
in at the 

Front Office 
on arrival.

ITEM PRICE
SPORT (UNISEX)

Football Socks 2-7, 7-12, 11-14 $8.50

Microfibre Trackpants $38.00

Sport Shorts - Standard Length $27.00

Sport Shorts  - Longer Length $27.00

Sport Polo Shirt $34.50

SPECIAL/OTHERS

Winter Scarf* $20.00

School Ties $20.00

School Cap $15.00

Apron $10.00

Chef’s Cap $6.50

Broad Brimmed Hats - UV Protection $15.00

Senior Polo - Yrs 11 & 12 $38.00

Senior Jersey - Yrs 11 & 12 - Long Sleeve TBA

Uniform Shop Manager -  Yvonne Wade
Phone: 49549617 (shop hours)

0412 605982 (mobile)

SIZES
GIRLS 2 - 26 (Standard commercial size) - 

specific girls items
BOYS 8,10,12 + Extra small

S/M/L - XXXXXL
UNISEX Same as Boys sizes

SPORT Same as Boys sizes

JUMPERS 10 - 26

ONLINE SHOP NOW OPEN
http://daylightsportswear.com/warnersbay

EFTPoS available
Payments can also be accepted 
over the phone by credit card
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DISTRIBUTION OF WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL BAY BULLETIN
If you do not currently receive a Bay Bulletin electronically and would like to receive it by email, or you do not wish to receive a Bay Bul-
letin at all, please fill in the slip below and return it to the office or email warnersbay-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au.

Thank you

Dr Parkes        I prefer an electronic copy of the Bay Bulletin       My email address is ______________________________________

       I do not require a Bay Bulletin

Parent/Carer Signature: _____________________________   Student Name:  ______________________________   Year: ______________

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR DETAILS?
Please fill in and return to the office.

Student’s Name:  ___________________________________   Year: _____________

Mailing Title: __________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________ Home Phone: _________________

Phone numbers of parents/caregivers:

Name: ____________________   Daytime Ph No:________________   Mob: ______________________

Name: ____________________   Daytime Ph No:________________   Mob: ______________________

Emergency Contacts:

Name: ____________   Relationship: ______________ Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________

Name: ____________   Relationship: ______________  Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________

DO YOU NEED TO UPDATE YOUR CHILD’S HEALTH/MEDICAL DETAILS? 

PLEASE LET US KNOW IF YOU DO.

If undelivered, please return to:
Warners Bay High School
PO Box 215
WARNERS BAY  NSW  2282

Parent Newsletter - The Bay Bulletin
Print Post approved 100009434

SURFACE

MAIL

PP 100009434

POSTAGE
PAID

AUSTRALIA


